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1:20  Dix speaks of the atrocities that were so horrible that he 
blanked them out of his mind until 1979.  Upon reading about the 
works of nazi hunter and Mauthausen inmate Simon Wiesenthal, Dix 
began to have deep sympathy with the Jewish cause.  Therefore he 
wanted to tell of his experiences. 
 
2:45  When he got to Mauthausen, he saw slaughterhouses for humans.  
He explains that there were killing facilities where the bodies 
were processed and cremated.  He was horrified by these places.  
The killing method was mainly the gas chambers.  Cyanide pellets 
were dropped into rooms of people.  After they were dead, bodies 
into another room, knocked the fillings out of the teeth, cut the 
remaining hair and stole the skin that had any tattoos.  The 
corpses then were hung on meat hooks, wheeled into the crematorium, 
and cremated. 
 
3:50  Dix describes the gas chamber as rooms that had bare walls, 
devoid of anything, with a hole in the ceiling.  There was a 
cylinder in the middle with about 25-35 feet on every side around 
it and a room with about four or five furnaces in an adjacent room. 
 
6:10  The parachutists cliff is where other atrocities took place.  
downed United States serviceman were brought to the edge of the 
cliff, and given speech about liberty and freedom.  They were 
offered a  glass of wine, and when they reached for it, they were 
kicked off the cliff to their deaths, 200 feet below.  dix learned 
of this when he was there speaking with Wiesenthal in 1980 at a 
ceremony for the cliff's monument.  There were about 200 survivors 
present and representatives from the families. 
 
7:35  The rock quarry had 186 steps going up from the floor of the 
quarry.  The inmates would be forced to break 60 pound chunks of 
rock with their bare hands.  They were marched up the steps, five 
abreast at a time, carrying the rock over the head.  If one fell, 
there was a domino effect that toppled most of the prisoners.  Dix 
found out about the rock quarry on May 6, 1945. 
 
9:40  The final story is people who were liberated on a road west 
Linz. Two days before they reached Mauthausen, his armored infantry 
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was assigned an objective and would not meet, much resistance from 
the fleeing Nazis.  They continued on and found people dead on the 
roadside.  he said there several thousand people as they pressed 
on, some barely hanging on. 
 
12:45  The typical dress was a gray and white striped shirt and 
pants, shaved, and wearing a cap.  The shirts had the Jewish star 
on them.  They were emaciated, weighing 60-80 pounds.  They had 
sores and were filthy.  Some could not move and just stared at the 
soldiers.  Others went to embrace them,  The soldiers recoiled in 
horror at the half dead people, and threw some rations of food down 
on the ground.  Some went into convulsions upon eating the food, 
many dying.  The medics were feeding through IVS, while others shot 
chickens from a nearby farm.  The prisoners ate the chickens raw.  
dix will never be able to forget the sight of these people, 
especially the stench. 
 
14:45  Dix says that he finally spoke up on the subject because of 
the work of Wiesenthal, and his tracking down of Adolph Eichmann.  
he also saw the Holocaust series on television during the late 
1970s.  He does not want the Neo-Nazis to gain influence through 
their statements that the Holocaust did not truly exist.  He points 
out that he fought for the rights that these groups seem to 
espouse.  He does not want them to gain anything from this false 
movement. 

�.END.  
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